Michael Tarpey

Block 4A

12-15-08


Dear Landstown Times,


I am writing to express my concern over the alarming rise in frequency of fighting that has taken place this year. It has inflated like a balloon; already in the first fourteen weeks there have been at least five conflicts that I know of, three of which I have been witness to.


Past experiences in less-developed school districts have greatly polarized me against fighting. Growing up in a suburb of Daytona Beach, Florida, I attended a middle school that was far less safe than Landstown. I had the misfortune of being very near to one of the more serious struggles to take place in the cafeteria one day: as I sat and ate lunch, someone at the table across from mine pulled a knife on another student. People swarmed and a security guard (who happened to be my friend's father) arrived on the scene. I watched as he pinned the armed student to the ground, still struggling, at this point trying to pierce anyone in range. It ended without serious injury, but I will always remember being trapped six feet away from an armed, fighting student.


The attitude students have toward fighting is just as bad and promotes further injury. Running to get a good view, standing on tables, pushing, shoving...was it not this exact barbaric behavior that killed a man in a Walmart, of all places?


I respect Landstown as the best school I have ever attended, and I hate both being witness to and hearing about fights. At the very least, I hope this trend stops before something truly serious happens to someone.









Respectfully,









Michael Tarpey

